SUPERVISORS MEETING
November 18, 2009
O’Fallon Township 

801 E. State St.

O’Fallon, IL  62269

CALL TO ORDER at 7:18 p.m.
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk David M. Witter, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, James Hursey, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey, Attorney Cory Easton and Recorder Debbie Dawson.  

Others present: Gerard Helldoerfer and Gary Fohne 

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 4, 2009 meeting and seconded by Trustee James Hursey.  Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet stated that they met on October 28th and November 17th .The dinner on October 29th went well. December 3rd is the next dinner and they will have two more dinners out of this budget (February and March).
YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the $351.00 for the Youth Committee T-shirts and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle. Roll call: Loyet-aye; Hursey J.-aye; Ahle-aye; Joseph-aye; Hursey G.-aye. Motion carried.
Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the donation of $750.00 for the Robotics Club and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey. Roll call: Loyet-aye; Hursey J.-aye; Ahle-aye; Joseph-aye; Hursey G.-aye. Motion carried.

Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the $500.00 for Christmas caroling and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey. Roll call: Loyet-aye; Hursey J.-aye; Ahle-aye; Joseph-aye; Hursey G.-aye. Motion carried.
PLANNING REPORT

No report.

AFTER PROM REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

No Report
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he received a letter from Bob Delaney’s office about the General Primary Election on February 2, 2010 and we are to pick up supplies on Wednesday, January 27, 2010 at 9:30 a.m. Supervisor Gary Ahle asked Highway Commissioner Peach for his help picking them up and the Road District will help.

Supervisor Gary Ahle received a thank you card from the VNA-TIP  HomeCare for letting them using our building for the flu vaccinations. They also already set up the date for next year and that is on Friday, October 8th from 9a.m.-11a.m. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated he contacted Moreland Roofing and they had no opportunity to look at the garage right now.
NEW BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle contacted Moerchen Masonry about the crack in the wall on the Senior side and Mark Moerchen said it would be late this week or early next week and it will cost less than $500.00.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                         $9,782.99
                   General Assistance               3,428.22
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to authorize the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee James Hursey.  Roll Call:  Loyet-aye; Hursey J.-aye; Ahle-aye; Joseph-aye and Hursey G.-aye.  Motion Carried
PUBLIC INPUT
Town Clerk Dave Witter stated that he attended the meeting as well as Bill and Glenn and was really impressed with it and learned a lot, actually there were more sessions than time to go to. He attended the Clerks meeting and they talked about FOIA (Freedom of Information Act) and there is going to be a meeting in December and he thinks it would be a good idea to have himself and Debbie A. there, so we are better informed.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee James Hursey.  Motion Carried.
The meeting adjourned at 7:28p.m.
Respectfully submitted by:

______________________________                                                                        
David M. Witter
Town Clerk
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